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Date: 
Dear M. Xx,
You have been assigned as a Graduate Teaching Assistant for XXX XXXX for the XXX term and you will be working under the supervision of Professor Xxxx.  You are expected to work an average of XX hours each week throughout the semester and will be paid $Xxxx.Xx in wages, plus tuition remission including required fees, tuition adjustment if applicable, and the qualified health insurance subsidy.

You should meet with your supervisor as soon a possible to discuss your specific duties. You should also note the University’s Policy on Graduate Teaching Assistants (GTAs)*, in particular graduate teaching assistants have considerable influence on students’ learning in a course or laboratory. In addition to an obligation to maintain high standards of academic honesty and integrity, graduate teaching assistants should assume the following responsibilities: 
· GTAs are expected to prepare sufficiently for each class so they can meet, with confidence and resourcefulness, the questions and needs of students. 
· GTAs are required to hold regularly scheduled office hours outside of class if teaching undergraduate students. Office hours should be conducive to the schedules of undergraduate students. 
· GTAs may create situations in which their private or personal interests are potentially in opposition to their official responsibilities. A GTA must be sensitive to the potential for conflict of interest situations and act in a manner to minimize the situation’s effects. GTAs with concerns about potential conflicts of interest should confer with their faculty advisor or department chair.
· GTAs are "Responsible Employees" for purposes of the University’s Policy on Sexual and Gender-Based Harassment and Other Forms of Interpersonal Violence (“Title IX Policy”), which may be reviewed here:http://uvapolicy.virginia.edu/policy/HRM-041. Responsible Employees are required to report disclosures of prohibited conduct involving any student as a Complainant, Respondent, and/or witness when disclosures are made to them to the University's Title IX Coordinator via phone, email, or through the University’s online reporting system Just Report It (http://justreportit.virginia.edu/).  As both graduate students and University employees, you are only required to report information related to prohibited conduct when a student discloses to you in the context of your role as a University employee.
· GTAs are “Supervisors” for purposes of the University’s Preventing and Addressing Discrimination and Harassment and Preventing and Addressing Retaliation policies, which may be reviewed here: http://uvapolicy.virginia.edu/policy/hrm-009 and http://uvapolicy.virginia.edu/policy/HRM-010. As a supervisor, you must report disclosures of discrimination, harassment, and retaliation by University students when a student makes the disclosure in the context of your role as a University employee.  Please report this information to the Office for Equal Opportunity and Civil Rights by phone [434-924-3200], email [uvaeocr@virginia.edu], or through the Just Report It online system. 
· GTAs shall avoid engaging in sexual relationships with or making sexual overtures to students over whom you are in a position of authority by virtue of your specific teaching, research, or administrative assignments.  This means refraining from engaging in or attempting to engage in dating relationships with students who are in a class or lab for which you TA or serve as a grader or coach.  For more information, please see the Office of the Provost Conflict of Interest policy: http://provost.virginia.edu/conflict-interest-faculty
Sincerely,

Department Signature / Date 
I understand and accept the responsibilities and terms of this appointment.

Student Signature/ Date
*Policy on Graduate Teaching Assistants    https://uvapolicy.virginia.edu/policy/PROV-001 

